o == Millthorpe

All Weather Sports Facilities Project Update to Residents: 26 June 2018

Following our consultation with parents, students, residents and other stakeholders, as well
as ongoing discussions with officers of City of York Council, we have now submitted a formal
planning application regarding the sports facilities and associated parking.

In summary, the application now comprises:
e A floodlit and fenced Artificial Grass Pitch with associated parking at the rear of the
site
e A small extension to the existing car park at the front of the school, close to the
Southlands Road side entrance, for additional staff parking

You can view the documents associated with our application and submit any comments via
the City of York Council planning website. The Planning Committee will consider all comments
received.

To confirm:

e The existing tennis courts are unaffected by these plans. In our wider plans for the
site, we are proposing to re-surface these courts to make them more accessible for
younger children and to address problems with the slipperiness and safety of the
existing surface. This will be a separate planning process, and, once the details have
been finalised, we will be in contact with you about it.

e Thereis nolonger to be a smaller multi-use games area close to the front entrance of
the school.

We are confident that this application effectively takes account of the views of residents
whilst considering the potential benefits to children of both schools and other members of
the community, and we are looking forward to hopefully starting work on this exciting project
in the coming months.

Sent on behalf of the governors of Scarcroft and Millthorpe Schools.




